

From the words of St. Paul... 'Encourage one another and build each other up.'

'Luke 6:36 You must be compassionate, just as your father is compassionate.'

Friday 6th May 2022

#### Headteacher's news

Last week our wonderful choir took part in the Let's Sing concert at Ewood Park alongside 4,500 other children and schools and Tomfoolery. You may have spotted us on ITV Granada news last Friday evening. It was an absolute pleasure to take these children to such an event after such a long time. It was an absolute joy to watch you all perform each and every one of you behaved impeccably and represented our school in the most outstanding way. Thank you to all the staff and families who attended the event. We are already looking forward to next years concert.







#### **Sports News**

Tuesday saw our Year 5/6 netballers in action in the Rossendale Schools competition.

Fielding three teams, we started out fast with some great passing, moving and shooting, grabbing an early lead. As our heat went on, it was neck and neck, until the final matches of the group. All the nerves were on edge and St Pauls came out on top, with 1st, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> place finishes. Our C team progress to the Grand Finals in two weeks time.

On Thursday, we welcomed St Peters for a year 3/4 mixed football match. A fast start saw St Peters take the lead, going in 1-0 up at half time. Chances came and went early in the 2<sup>nd</sup> half, when St Pauls pulled it back to 1-1. A change of goalkeeper and a mix up in defence saw St Peters move into a 3-1 lead, but still the match was end to end.

After a fast flowing move late in the half, the match was finely balanced at 3-2 to St Peters. Two late chances for St Pauls were to no avail, as St Peters held on to win 3-2. A top match played in good spirits, both teams were exhausted at the final whistle. St Peter's coach awarded Lennon the man-of-the-match award.



SEND Information Session for Parents - Friday 20th May 9.15am - 10.30am If you are interested in understanding our approach to identifying and supporting children with Special Educational Need and Disabilities (SEND), Mrs Horrocks will be happy to explain our processes and practices, along with answering any questions that you may have. If you would like to attend, please email us at school@constablelee.lancs.sch.uk by Friday 13th May. Thank you



### PTA news

After a hard couple of years for us all, I am pleased to announce that we will be starting some of our regular events again.



### **Celebration Disco**

This will our first one since the pandemic began and we are so excited to be able to start doing them again. It will be on Wednesday 20th July 6pm - 7:30pm. Planning has started and as usual we will be asking for volunteers to help us on the night, details to follow. The discos are always so popular with the children, so I am sure they will all be pleased to have them back again.

### Ice Lolly Fridays

We will be starting these again on Friday 10th June. They will then run ever Friday until the end of term. As usual we will be selling ice lollies/ice creams from the infant yard after school every Friday from 10th June.



We have also other events that are currently being planned between School and the PTA, we will let you know details as soon as they're finalised.

Just a quick reminder that our 'Recycle 4 School' drop box is still being collected regularly, so if you are having a clear out don't forget our clothing recycling bag drop for any unwanted clothing (a). It's an easy and safe way for us to raise some funds for the school.

Also anyone who enters our Your School lottery before 25th June will also be entered into the draw for the chance to 'Win 1 of 5 £100 B&Q Gift Cards'. These prizes are on top of the usual cash prizes. Good luck!

Kath McArragher (PTA Chair)

yourschoollottery.co.uk/play

### Photos of the week...

Electrifying Science photo's from Willow class. "We have been testing different electrical circuits to see if the voltage affected the effectiveness of the bubs, motors or buzzers."











# Dates for your diary for the summer term ...

Wk. beginning Monday 9 <sup>th</sup> May	KS2 SATS
Wk. beginning Monday 16 <sup>th</sup> May	KS1 SATS
Wednesday 18 <sup>th</sup> / Thursday 19 <sup>th</sup> May	Science Workshops in the afternoon
Friday 20 <sup>th</sup> May	SEND parents information meeting
Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> May	Celebrating the Queen's Jubilee- Family picnic (weather dependent)
Week Monday 30 <sup>th</sup> May - Friday 3 <sup>rd</sup>	Half term break
June	
Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> June	Multiplication Check week / Phonics Screening
	PTA - Ice lolly Friday's starts and will return each Friday until the end of
	term.
	Anniversary of D-Day
Wednesday 8 <sup>th</sup> June	Families starting in EYFS in September - new parents meeting
	World Oceans Day
Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> June	Year 6 leavers service at Manchester Cathedral
Thursday 23 <sup>rd</sup> June	Pupil ECO Leaders visit to Eco Conference
Week 27 <sup>th</sup> June	Enterprise week
Tuesday 20 <sup>th</sup> June	Sports day- Lower Juniors -1:30pm
	World Refugee Day
Wednesday 22 <sup>nd</sup> June	Sports day- EYFS and KS1 - 1:30pm
Thursday 23 <sup>rd</sup> June	Sports day- Upper Juniors - 1:30pm
6 <sup>th</sup> & 7 <sup>th</sup> July	G.I.F.T group Ethos visit to Bishop Bridgeman School
	End of year reports out to parents
Weekend 8 <sup>th</sup> -10 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 residential

Further dates for PTA events, parents evening and additional school events to be added

# **Reflective Friday**

The practice of forgiveness is our most important contribution to the healing of the world.



### **Action for Happiness**



## St Paul's Church News

Afternoon Tea - First Friday of the Month 1.30 pm to 4.00 pm

6 May -RUBICON Rossendale's award winning Mental Health Social Care Group Call Lesley 07790088659 to confirm booking and discuss dietary requirements All donations presented to invited charity

3 June Platinum Jubilee Family Tea - Bookings taken from 6 May St Paul's Church Centre behind Bambinos Burnley Road Constable lee BB4 8HU TEL: 07856 920206 lesleyeaton1953@gmail.com



# Platinum Jubilee

# Royal Cake Competition

# Bake a cake fit for a Queen

For the age ranges: under 7's, 8 - 13, 14 - 18 and adults

# The competition is to be held at Longholme Methodist Church,

Rawtenstall

(next to Boots and Fitzpatrick's)

## SATURDAY 4TH JUNE

Cakes to be presented between 11.00a.m and 11.30am
Judging at 11.45a.m by
Ashley Morley-Doidge
of Fitzpatrick's Temperance Bar

Prizes awarded for **creativity Be creative – all cakes welcome** 



Hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Charlesworth

